Questions Taken on Notice

Meeting Date |Meeting Section Asked by Question Closed Website Link
The flood lights at Lagoon Reserve in Port Melbourne have recently been switched on to provide light protection to dog walkers
and park users after dark. However, this also causes a large amount of direct light pollution to the adjacent properties causing a
large amount of distress to residents. Can council officers please provide the details of our plans to remediate this light pollution?
Councillor Question |Cr Pearl on behald of Lachlan Johnson, General Manager Infrastructure and Amenity, advised that funds are allocated to addressing the lighting issues at
20/05/2020(Time resident: Ms Rudyk Lagoon Reserve and took the question on notice to provide further detail. Yes
I am an owner of a property on Ingles St Port Melbourne since 2011. The building is deemed extreme heritage overlay originally
constructed in 1900 as a bakery. The proposed extension at 110 Ingles St is the single greatest change to this landscape in 120
years, and overshadows my private courtyard from 12pm-3pm as well as my kitchen'’s glass ceiling. Being my private living space
receives less than 5 hours’ direct sunlight, why has council permitted a building to further overshadow it and not in compliance of
A1y of the building code? Will council address this urgently?
Public Question George Borg, Manager City Development, advised that he would take the question on notice and advised that Council is dealing
27/o5/2020(Time Stephen Kirby with the matter urgently with a meeting scheduled to occur on Thursday 28 May with Mr Kirby. Yes
In relation to a loan provided to JL Murphy Reserve pavilion
It is disappointing that only 5 months into the loan the Club is unable to pay as their revenue has been decimated. What support is
Council providing to the Club given that they can no longer pay this loan that Council have lent to them?
8.1 Presentation of Lachlan Johnson General Manager Infrastructure & Amenity took the Question on Notice.
3/06/2020|CEQO Report Cr Pearl Yes
Councillor Crawford - .Given the amount of research that has occurred with children’s services, can Officers confirm that there are
15.1 NOM -BV-Sale already enough facilities around the area that can provide for Children?
of 8 York Street St Tony Keenan, General Manager Community and Economic Development, advised that he understood the future demand for
3/06/2020(Kilda West Cr Crawford services in that area to be low but took the question on notice for further response. Yes
Councillor Pearl stated that he had been contacted by a number of residents who have placed signs on their properties in relation to
Councils budget position. Local Laws Officers have visited their properties to inform them that were liable for a $800 fine if they did
not remove the signs immediately as they did not have a planning permit under the heritage provisions of our planning regulations.
Residents were unable to get confirmation from the local laws officer under which section of the act the offence would be charged.
The signs are approximately 6ocmx4ocm and are of an educational nature. My reading of the Planning Scheme paragraph 52.5-10
Councillor Question indicates that the sign does not require a permit. Can officers please inform Council of the exact details of what permit is required
24/06/2020|Time Cr Pearl for these signs to be temporarily installed at properties across the City under any one of the Councils planning schemes Yes




